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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Dawn Macefield Chairperson 
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589827 (day) 
01469 589041 (evening) 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Tony Ogden 
tony_ogden_uk@yahoo.co.uk 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
berneymark10@gmail.com 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
lucyjburdin@gmail.com 

Dawn Johnson 
Dawn74330@gmail.com 
07505 792217 

 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed all restrictions in England, 

but, you should try to stay at home if you have Covid-19.  

It still recommends getting vaccinated if you can  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT      Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Mr M. Smedley 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH   www.achurchnearyou.com/
church/14903/ 
For baptisms, funerals or weddings- contact Rev Julie 
Donn Julie.Donn@lincoln.anglican.org 01472 560916  
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                          https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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Link 

Cont. on page 3 

Ulceby Parish Council 
 

CHAIRMANS REPORT 
November 2023 – January 2024 

 

At the November meeting Coun Hannigan reported that Parking 
Enforcement Officers had visited the village on two occasions 
recently to monitor parking near Abdal’s Restaurant. 2 tickets had 
been issued to owners of two vehicles which had been parked on the 
zig zag lines. Coun Rowland was concerned about young people 
riding electric scooters on the road during darkness and felt this 
danger should be highlighted. A member of the Ulceby Road Safety 
Group presented figures which highlighted the problem of vehicle 
speeding on Spruce Lane. Following a petition from residents of 
Abbey Road, NLC were drawing up a scheme for parking in this area, 
which will be presented to the residents there prior to implementation. 
At this same meeting, it was unanimously agreed that the precept for 
2024/25 should be set at £22,000.  

Prior to Christmas, Coun Hannigan had had a meeting with the 
tenant of the Built for Living site when arrangements had been made 
for visual improvements to be made there. However, at the January 
(2024) meeting, the tenant at the Built for Living site reported that the 
new owners of the land had advised him that they wished the site to 
be totally cleared in order that they could arrange for its’ sale for 
development. Consequently, Built for Living would no longer be 
operating out of this particular location. Despite this move, it was 
hoped that arrangements could be made for office accommodation in 
the village to remain available and the household goods section to be 
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BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 

01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitness / Hand weights 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

 Sensei Simone Karate Academy 5.00 - 6.00 pm 

Saturday **Ulceby Twirlers  1.45 - 2.30 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

 Yoga  6.30 - 7.30 pm 

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

 
 

**Twirlers contact Georgia: 07592679772 or Leanne: 07766196519  

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

 

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact 

Dawn on  07435 587394  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 

Email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com 
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transferred to Hull.  

It was noted that, although the dykes on Killingholme Road had been 
cleared, as well as the spoil from the dykes being deposited on the verges, 
so had various fly-tipping items been exposed and the Clerk would 
approach NLC to request clearance of this. The pathway between West 
End and the Church has been upgraded and given a hard surface. 
However, a replacement litter bin for Abbey Road, the reinstatement of the 
sign at the Crossroads/Carr Road junction, dropped kerbs at Yarborough 
Court and various pavement repairs throughout the village await 
conclusions. 

As has become the custom, the Parish Council arranged for a lighted fir 
tree within the railings of the War Memorial to welcome the Christmas 
period and a vote of thanks was offered to the Parish Council for the 
generous funding of this year’s very successful Over 60’s Village 
Christmas Party. 

Dawn Macefield 
Chair 

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall except December 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the 

contributions by advertisers. The editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by residents as well as organisations 

operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Thanks must also go to the volunteers who deliver the booklets 
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Country Gardens 
 

From Lawns to hedges or  

complete garden make overs 

 

Ponds, Decking, Landscaping  

on any scale 

 

Call 

07484706739  

or email countrygardens@outlook.com 
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Monday to Friday  
9 am to 12 noon 
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ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

We were busy in the run up to Christmas with our Christmas Fair, Over 

60’s Christmas Party (where the guests were entertained by Jacqui and 

carols from the children of St Nicholas School) and the Children’s 

Christmas Party (with entertainer Mr Shiney), all of which were a success 

and enjoyed by all who attended. 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT THE HALL - 2024 

Paul Humphries Psychic Night - Friday 9th February (see page 14 for 

more details) 

Auction - Sunday 24th March (see page 18 for more details) 

Annual General Meeting - Monday 8th April (see page 17 for more 

details) 

Stephen Holbrook Psychic Night - Friday 24th April (see page 19 for 

more details) 

 

Ulceby Village Association  

 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 07435 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  
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ULCEBY POND 

With the wettest winter recorded on our shores, Ulceby pond is full to its 
banks. What looks like a flood alert to us is a watery sanctuary to the 
inhabitants. Sadly recent footfall as made the banks quite slippery, so 
caution needs to be taken. Sit long enough and the bigger fish will become 
visible, either by crashing on the top - sending shockwaves to waken all, 
or by swimming close to the edge. The latter is a sight to behold in the 
now clear water. Perch can be seen with their majestic spiky fin erect, and 
tench dig into the soft mud for the tastiest scrap of food.  
The solitary kingfisher and heron are noted by their absence, being 
replaced by their cousins the wren and robin. Birdsong can still be heard 
in the wood at the side of the pond, with the summer chorus now an 
occasional craw. Nevertheless, it is there and ready to explode into a riot 
of sound in the spring. For now though, a solitude of peace is the main 
script for the day. 
 
Junior club news - funding has been applied for from the Angling Trust to 
move the children from poles to rod and reels. Watch this space! 
 
Shaun  

ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL HOSTS A PSYCHIC NIGHT 
FRIDAY 26TH APRIL 2024  DOORS OPEN 6.15 PM FOR 7.00 PM START 

TICKETS (IN ADVANCE ONLY) £15, CONTACT JUDITH ON 07986 981199 

Free tea/coffee on arrival and interval.  

Or bring your own alcohol, soft drinks and drinking glasses 

Raising funds for Village Hall Projects - Registered Charity no. 1057954 
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North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

5th February 2024 
26th February 2024 

18th March 2024 
8th April 2024 

29th April 2024 
20th May 2024 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

Thank you to everyone who came to our Christingle and Carol Services over 
Christmas, it was lovely to see the church so full - don’t forget church isn’t 
just for Christmas and you are welcome to join us all year round! 

The winners of the photo competition were Simon Hulatt (adults category), 
and Rowan (aged 5, children’s category). Well done to them and thank you 
to everyone who entered. The competition was judged by local photographer 
Gary Davies and he had a tough job deciding on the winners. 

From March our usual pattern of services will be: 

First Sunday - Evening Prayer at 6pm 

Second Sunday - Morning Prayer at 10.45am 

Third Sunday - Songs of Praise Coffee Morning at 10.45am 

Fourth Sunday - Holy Communion at 10.45am 

When there is a 5th Sunday we will join our friends at one of the other 
churches in the benefice. The church is also open daily for private prayer, or 
just to enjoy a bit of peace, usually during school hours. 

The Songs of Praise Coffee Morning is a new informal gathering where we 
will get together over coffee and cake and sing a few favourite hymns. If you 
haven’t been to church for a while, or maybe if you’ve never been before, 
this is the perfect meeting to come and get to know a few people. Hymn 
requests are encouraged! 

If you wish to arrange a wedding, funeral or baptism please contact our 
Rural Dean, Rev Julie Donn on 01472 569916.  

The Knit and Natter group continue to meet in church every Wednesday at 
2pm. This isn’t just for knitting - you can do any sort of craft, or just come 
and chat! 

The heritage group meet on Saturday mornings and are busy researching 
their second book on the history of the church and village. 

Flower arranging also takes place on a Saturday morning and we would love 
more people to get involved with this. 

The book/jigsaw/DVD bring and buy shop is open every day - we have a 
wide selection to choose from. 

We desperately need more people to help with keeping the church clean. If 
you can spare an hour a week, or even once a month to do a bit of sweeping 
and dusting we would love to hear from you. 

Cont’d on page 9 
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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This is what happened here over Christmas 

Santa visited the Hub and gave out presents to the children. The hot chocolate 
was flowing. At 6pm a Facebook Live raffle draw was done.  

The whole team has worked tirelessly this year to support our neighbours and 
community. I wish everyone of you a Happy New Year. Thank you.  

On our travels we dropped off 75 Selection boxes to Caistor Food Bank, 
delivered a two seater sofa to a wonderful gentleman who is blind. Collected a 
van full of old office furniture from Caistor Health Centre. Delivered a parcel for 
a family struggling in Brigg. Collected Christmas Dinner from one family and 
delivered it to a family in need in Hull. We have collected two box fulls of toys 
to go to a family in Ulceby.  We collected a large television donated to us 
which will  also be going out to another family  

A huge thank you to everyone. Tony Booth, Dawn Barley, Paul Bonney, Nick 
Danks, Amanda Danks, Suzanne Bevington, Angie Wallace, Col Campbell 
and so many more.  

Check our Facebook page for latest info. Built for Living CIC Community Page 

Halmshaws Yard, High Street, 

Ulceby, DN39 6TG 

ULCEBY VILLAGE ASSOCIATION 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Ulceby Village Hall Monday 8th April at 6.15 pm 
Ulceby Village Association is a registered charity, which runs the Village Hall 

and Playing Field for use by the residents and voluntary/social groups. 

It is managed by a committee of volunteers, and we need more people to join 

us to help us maintain and improve the facilities for villagers. 

Trustees meet monthly, help at fundraising events and are on a weekend rota 

to litterpick, check the grounds and building inside and out about 6 times a 

year (rota is flexible). 

PLEASE COME ALONG TO OUR AGM  

AND CONSIDER JOINING OUR COMMITTEE  
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH Cont’d from page 7 

There are also some special events coming up: 

Sat 17th February - Book/CD/DVD/Jigsaw sale and 
refreshments 1-4pm  

Sat 6th April - Jumble Sale 10am - 2pm 

Fri 10th May - Concert with singer Christie Clifford 7pm 

Sat 13th July - Summer Fayre 1-4pm 

If you are interested in having a stall at the summer fayre, please let us know. 

We are pleased to announce that work will soon commence on the church 
tower, and we would like to publicly thank our funders . We have received 
grants from The Marshall’s Charity, The Benefact Trust, The Garfield Weston 
Foundation, The National Churches Trust, The Wolfson Foundation, The 
Headley Trust and The Lincolnshire Churches Trust, in addition to funds 
raised from our events.  

The next tasks we need to tackle are upgrading the path at the side of the 
Graveyard to allow easier and safer access. We are also looking to replace 
the bench at the bottom of the path and clear 75% of the back of the 
Graveyard (but keeping an area for wildlife -  God’s Acre). The church 
windows need repair and cleaning too. 

As not everyone carries cash these days we have a new way for you to 
donate money towards these projects. We have our own QR code which you 
can scan and instantly donate. Why not give it a try! 

Blessings, 

St Nicholas’ Church 
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Please contact Cheryl on  

07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease and 

who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 

Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

The next issue of the 
Ulceby Parish Link 

will be May 2024 
Articles for publication to be 

with the editor by  
15th April please. 

Email to 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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Ulceby WI February Update 
 
Since the last newsletter have had an enjoyable evening being shown how to 
make our own fresh flower table decorations by one of our members and 
then we all had a go at making our own “jam jar posies”, which we took home 
with us. The results were all impressive and varied and we were surprised 
how easy it was to create them using just a few fresh blooms added to a little 
greenery and dried grasses from our gardens. 

Our December meeting was a “bring a plate” meal at the village hall. The 
tables looked very festive and everyone wore Christmas jumpers. There was 
a wide variety of food and drink available and we all enjoyed the music, the 
raffle and the quiz and we all went home with a secret Santa gift. A lovely 
way to end the WI year. 

In January we took part in an informative and relaxing Chair Yoga session, 
delivered by Sue Pearson from Laceby. All the group could take part and we 
were surprised by how much of a workout your muscles could be given whilst 
moving slowly and sitting on a chair. A lovely way to start the year. 

Our February speaker has been rearranged for July, and so we are delighted 
to announce that Pam will be leading a session on pebble painting instead. 
This has been well received in the past. You can bring your own pebble/
cobble and design if you wish. 

In March we are learning about bird watching and this will be followed by our 
AGM. 

In April we are learning about the Grey Seals at Donna Nook and it will be an 
Open Meeting - open to all members of the public.  

In May we are having an update on The Ark Rescue Centre. This meeting 
will also be open to all members of the public. 

This leads us up to our summer meal, which we have brought forward in the 
hope of getting a warm, summer evening. Once again it will be a “bring a 
plate” event and all are welcome. 

We are still a small WI, but we have gained several new members and more 
visitors over the past few months and we hope they may become members 
too. Please look out for posters around the village and on social media 
announcing the next speaker.  We meet on the third Thursday of every 
month at 7.30pm in the committee room in the village hall.  There is a £5 
charge for visitors, but hot drinks and cake are free.  We would love to see 
you in the coming months. 

If you would like any further information about the WI, please contact our 
Secretary Lyn Brister on bristerl627@gmail.com 

mailto:parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:bristerl627@gmail.com
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Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is 

delivered free thanks to the 
contributions by advertisers. The 
editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by 

residents as well as 
organisations operating in the 

village. Contact can be made by 
email to: 

editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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592949 

CALL 01482 592949 OR 
DOWNLOAD THE JUSTGO APP 

TO BOOK NOW 


